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MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  This amendment amends the proposed legislation to provide that motor vehicles older than seven years old are exempt from local property tax.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:  This amendment amends KRS 132.200 to exempt motor vehicles older than seven years old from local property tax.

FISCAL EXPLANATION:  The amendment would not affect state revenues.

According to the 1995 Statistical Abstract of the U.S., the average age of cars in the U.S. is 8.3 years and the average age of trucks is 8.6 years. Therefore, this bill would exempt approximately half of all vehicles from local property tax, which raises approximately $150 million. 

The assessed value of motor vehicles for property tax in 1994 was approximately $15 billion. There were approximately 3 million cars registered that year, making the average value of a motor vehicle $5,000. With half of motor vehicles exempt, the assessed value of taxable vehicles would be about $7.5 billion. Taxed at an average rate of $0.80 per $100 of value, this would result in a local revenue loss of approximately $60 million. Only half this loss would occur in fiscal year 1998-1999.
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